
 
PROCLAMATION 

 
WHEREAS, The City of Milpitas has designated three acres of land located at South 
Milpitas Boulevard and Garden Street as parkland; and  
 
WHEREAS, the park shall be named the Bob McGuire Park for which a ribbon cutting 
ceremony is designated for October 1, 2016; and 
 
WHEREAS,  Bob McGuire was the first Director of Parks and Recreation for Milpitas 
(1964-1980) and initially was hired in this position jointly by the Milpitas Unified School 
District and City of Milpitas to create a parks and recreation program that would serve the 
community with a special focus on youth; and 
 
WHEREAS, Bob McGuire developed dynamic after school programs such as “After the 
Bell” and “Almost Anything Goes” including a day camp at Ed Levin park for summer 
adventures, as well as the Milpitas Junior Olympics; and  
 
WHEREAS, Bob McGuire was later elected Milpitas Director for Open Space Authority 
for two terms, and was one of the founding members and lifelong supporter of the Milpitas 
Historical Society; and 
 
WHEREAS, Parks and open spaces add tremendous value to the quality of the educational 
environment for students in the Milpitas Unified School District students; and 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Governing Board of the Milpitas 
Unified School District recognizes the City of Milpitas for its dedication to improving the 
lives of our community members.  
 
ADOPTED by the following vote this 27th day of September 2016 by the Governing Board 
of the Milpitas Unified School District. 
 
AYES:   
NAYS:   
ABSENT:  
ABSTAIN:  
            
              ________________________________________ 
           Daniel Bobay, Clerk 
    Milpitas Unified School District Board of Education 
 


